EMAIL TO BOARD FOR Approval -

Brooklyn Neighborhood Association Board Meeting August 2013.

Wednesday, August 14, 2013

Sacred Heart Villa

Board Members Present: Mark Romanaggi, Marie Phillippi, Don Stephens, Mike O'Connor, Eric Wieland

Neighbors and Guest: Jennifer Koozer and Kathryn Krieger Tri-Met

Meeting called to order at 6:30pm

Minutes from last meeting not available for approval

New Business:

Jennifer gave an update on the construction of light-rail. Updates included the traffic at SE 11th and 12th, Clinton to Division; the overpass on Powell; Downtown Milwaukie and 17th and Holgate. Tri-Met employee parking in the neighborhood was also discussed. Kathryn gave the status of the pending apt. complex at Boise to Mall. Eric had some concerns about the pending complex.

Light rail station area charette at St. Phillips discussed and assignments made by Brooklyn board members to attend all meeting dates if possible.

Discussion on Green Street "bumpouts" and sewer repair in the Brooklyn neighborhood. Marie and Eric had concerns about taking street parking away. Marie suggested a representative from the Bureau of Environmental Services attend the general meeting September 25, 2013.

The zoning issue regarding "lot-splitting" in the Brooklyn neighborhood was briefly mentioned

Re-Occuring Business:

Historical designation of Brooklyn neighborhood tabled.

Banner replacement for neighborhood tabled.

Helpline report by Marie:

The "deadliest catch" is causing problems specifically noise.

Newsletter contents discussed by Marie:

Brooklyn Pub doing a fundraiser.

Unknown suspects flattening car tires with hypodermic needles. Or ICE PICS. Medical marijuana distributor now located in neighborhood.

Assignments for the ice cream social made.

Parking permit for Lowells Printing discussed. "Chuck" needs the okay of residents in a three block radius from his business.

Movie in the park:

Turnout this year was questionable. Eric suggested that the event next year needs to start earlier.

Don gave a thorough summary of the treasure's report.

Submitted by: Mark Romanaggi, Secretary

OR16INAL